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Date: 10 December 2020 
 
Re:  Freedom of Information Request 
Ref:  277-2020 
 
Thank you for your email dated the 24th November, requesting information in 
relation to International recruitment of Nurses.  
 
The information that you require is as follows: 
 

I would be most grateful if you would provide me, under the Freedom of 
Information Act, details in respect to the contract below: 
 

 Number of nurses recruited from international countries over the 
past 12 months? 

There have been no nurses recruited from international countries 
over the past 12 months. 

 Amount spent on the recruitment of international nurses over the 
past 12 months? 

Nil 

 How many agencies are currently on the international recruitment 
of nurses PSL? Are all of these agencies framework approved? 

Not applicable 

 

 Within the next 12 months do you have any plans to recruit 
international nurses via means of a tender or mini competition? If 
yes then please specify via which means.  
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No, we do not have any plans to recruit international nurses via 
means of a tender or mini competition within the next 12 months. 

 Outside of the procurement team, who is the decision maker 
(name and job designation) with regards to who is placed on the 
international recruitment of nurses PSL? 

Not applicable 

 If you are currently running international recruitment of nurses 
projects then please confirm the process to be added to the PSL 
and the duration of the existing contract. If there is an extension 
clause on the existing contract, and no agencies are being added 
to the PSL, then please confirm the duration 

Not applicable 
 
 
Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me 
on the email address provided below. 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
communications.                 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask 
for this to be investigated internally.  
 
If you are dissatisfied with the information you have received, you have the right 
to ask for an internal review.  
 
Both processes will be handled in accordance with our Trust’s Freedom of 
Information Policy and the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Internal investigation and internal review requests should be submitted within two 
months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be 
addressed to: Freedom of Information Review, The Clatterbridge Cancer Centre 
NHS Foundation Trust, Clatterbridge Road, Bebington, Wirral, CH63 4JY 
 
If you are not satisfied with the outcome of the internal investigation/review, you 
have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s 
Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
 
 


